
Date: December 22, 2022 Project Title: New Public Safety Complex Project Number:

Source of Funds Fund Title: Fund No.

Prior Years 

Expenditure 

Summary $:

Current 

Budget FY 

2022-23

FY 2023-24 FY2024-25 FY 2025-26 FY2026-27 FY 2027-28 Project Totals

Grants (Unspecified) $2,000,000.00 $3,000,000.00 $1,500,000.00 $500,000.00 $7,000,000.00

Description of Project (200 words or less):

Justification and Urgency for the Project (When is it required to be complete and why?):

Is It related to other projects? If yes, list them.

What Department Will Be Responsible For The Project?: Police & Building services for permits Department Point of Contact: Rick Thomas

Planning & Zoning Board Recommendation: Town Council Approval and Date: POC Phone Number: 352-324-2030

Town Manager Recommendation: POC Email: rthomas@howey.org

Capital Expenditure Project

Town of Howey In The Hills 

FY 2023-2028 Capital Project Plan

Create a concept design of a public safety building and build a new police headquarters. The building must meet all safety, hardening concepts, and all current security requirements. 

The area needs to provide adequate parking for visitors & staff. The location should include any future growth for the facility as well.

We are currently operating out of approximately 1500 square feet now. The architect said we should be at a minimum of 15,000 square feet to meet the current demand of todays 

world. As we grow, we are quickly running out of room and parking. The facility should be evaluated for a growth period of  20 years. The building is long over due for todays 

standards. When funding is available, the design will take around 1 year to design and agree on a  design. the second year will be bidding the project and selecting a contractor that 

specializes in law enforcement facility construction, like Ajax Construction.  The 2 to 3 remaining years will be site preparation and building and inspecting the facility as its built. I 

would suggest a construction manager be hired to over see this function. Specialty sub contractors should be used to coordinate IT, building security and controlled access entry/exit 

points. It's my belief this project will take up to 5 years from design to finish. The estimated budget is 8 to 10 million. This does not include any furniture, IT equipment, etc.

Costs were determined by consultant.

mailto:rthomas@howey.org

